
Notice of DRAFT Availability  
Review of DRAFT Consolidated Annual Performance And 

Evaluation Report (CAPER) 
7/1/2024-6/30/2025 

 
 
The City of Springfield, through the Office of Community Development, is 
preparing its Draft Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report 
(CAPER) for the program year July 1, 2024-June 30, 2025.  This Annual Report 
outlines how federal Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME 
Investment Partnership Act (HOME), Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) and 
Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS (HOPWA) formula grant programs 
were utilized during the prior program year, which runs from July 1, 2024 to  
June 30, 2025. 
 
A Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, September 18th at the  
Brightwood Branch Library, 359 Plainfield Street at 5:00 PM.   
 
The CAPER will be available for a fifteen-day comment period beginning 
September 8, 2025-September 22, 2025 online at  
http://www.springfield-ma.gov/comm-dev/   
 
You can also submit written comments by 4:00 PM on September 22, 2025.  
Questions or comments can be directed to Lori Santaniello, Office of Community 
Development, 1600 East Columbus Avenue, Springfield, MA 01103 or to 
lsibilia@springfieldcityhall.com 
 
Please contact the Office of Community Development at 750-2241 for additional 
information or to request a copy of the DRAFT.  
 
The City of Springfield is an Equal Employment Opportunity 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


